ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

EXTRA- ORDINARY MEETING OF ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL
HELD AT THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, ADDINGHAM
ON WEDNESDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 2015 AT 7:00PM
MINUTES
080/15 Present

Cllr’s: Batley, Brady, Coates (Chairman), Flesher, Hindle, Mawson (Vice- Chairman), Naylor, Orr, & Smith.
081/15 Absent

Cllr’s: Jerome & Tennant.
082/15 Apologies for Absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr’s: Jerome and Tennant (post the meeting, as he had not received the electronic version of the agenda.)
083/15 In Attendance

Clerk- M Holland, 4 Members of the Public. Mr. Bill Caulfield, Team Leader, Development Plans, BMDC,

Ms.  Emma Higgins, Planning Officer - Development Plans BMDC 

084/15 Disclosures of Interest


  (Members Code of Conduct)

   Resolved: Members did not disclose any Interests at this point in the meeting.

085/15 Admission of the Public

  (Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, Local Government Act 1972 s100/100A ss2/Schedule   

  12A)


  Resolved: None of items tabled to be discussed were required to be held in closed session.

          086/15 Public Consultation and Question Time   
           Public Consultation: Members were addressed by a member of the public who expressed her concerns and 

           reservations on the basis on which the required level of housing in the Wharfe Valley had been prepared. 
           There is a real threat to the green belt because Bradford MDC have not got a five year supply of land available 

           for housing. This could lead to developers pressuring for release of the green belt where houses could be 

           delivered and could have a direct impact on the level of housing built in Addingham and the Wharfe Valley.
          087/15 Previous Minutes of Addingham Parish Council Planning Committee.
            Resolved: that the presented Minutes were accepted as a correct record of Addingham Parish 

            Council’s Planning Committee Meeting held on the 1st July 2015 and that they were signed by the 

            Chairman of the Planning Committee, (Cllr J Mawson). 

088/15 Resolution to Vary the Order of Business

            Resolved: Members agreed that agenda Item 7 would be considered now followed by item 6.       

089/15 Neighbourhood Planning

Members received a presentation from the BMDC Planning Officers in attendance. The process was explained and Officers confirmed that they would assist the Parish Council in the NP process and would try to attend any events held.
No Resolution required. Item will be considered at the September Ordinary Meeting due to be held on the 16th September 2015. An electronic version of the presentation would be forwarded to Councillors.
090/15 Community Infrastructure Levy Consultation

Following notification of the above BMDC Consultation

Resolved: Members made the following comments 
            Has BMDC correctly calculated the CIL rate in each of the area’s or have they applied an arbitrary boundary? 

             There was a significant variation in the amounts charged with Wharfedale having a much higher rate 

             compared to the rest of the BMDC district. Should BMDC not have carried out an evaluation based on a 

             postcode basis, rather than a line drawn around the Wharfe Valley. The ClL charge applied to new housing in 

             Addingham would be significantly proportionately higher than the same rate applied to housing in Ilkley which 

             was a more expensive area. There was a large variation in rates comparing Addingham to Silsden, which 
             was geographically close to Addingham. Would a lower CIL in Silsden make it more attractive to developers to 

             build in Silsden first and would this have a detrimental effect on Infrastructure demands in Addingham. e.g. 

             increased traffic, pressure on School places? Members commented that more of the CIL should be retained in 

             the area it related to, to support Infrastructure requirements, rather than the 15% or 25% dependent on 

             whether a Neighbourhood Plan was in place.
             Applying the rates to the proposed allocation of housing within the Local Plan still resulted in a shortfall to 

             meet the planned costed Infrastructure requirement. Taking into consideration the un-costed Infrastructure 

             requirements would make this deficit even worse. Has BMDC fully included all Infrastructure requirements for 

             the Wharfe Valley, Members reiterated the need for an increased capacity at IGS. However BMDC 

             Infrastructure plans did not seem to have costed this, even though it acknowledges the need for increased 

             Secondary School places.
091/15 Yorkshire Dales Local Plan Consultation

Following notification of the Consultation on the final proposed Yorkshire Dales Local Plan, this is due for submission to the Secretary of State.

             Resolved: Members confirmed that for any building work undertaken Addingham roads should not be
used as an access route to the site. All Traffic associated with the building work should use North Yorkshire routes.
092/15 Planning Applications
            Members considered the following Planning Applications and determined the following responses on behalf of 
             Addingham Parish Council.
	Planning Ref

No
	Site Location
	Brief description of proposal
	Resolution

	15/03305/MAF
	Land At The Acres Addingham West Yorkshire 
	Residential development of 38 dwellings and associated infrastructure
	No Objections See Below #

	15/03256/HOU
	Slade Farm Straight Lane Addingham West Yorkshire
	Construction of two storey side extension and porch alterations to form new disabled room and additional bedroom
	No Objections

	15/03156/HOU
	8 Saw Mill Lane Addingham West Yorkshire LS29 0ST
	Replace existing patio doors and windows with new windows and sliding patio doors
	No Objection, 
see below##


#15/03305/MAF - The new scheme is a better designed scheme than the original approved scheme. It is more appropriate in design and is laid out in a better way.

Methods of and financing of “maintaining the Open Space” must be clarified and agreed prior to any development. It is important to the surrounding areas and existing residents and Village that this open space is managed properly.

There is possibly an opportunity to improve the links and connectivity to the Village by way of a pathway link to Aynholme Drive. Alternative links to the Village utilising the right of way adjacent to the Saw Mill development could be investigated. Allowing better access by way of pedestrian routes rather than residents relying on cars may improve overall situation of traffic congestion suffered in Addingham.

Traffic congestion and the safety of the junction with Bolton Road remains a concern. Members ask whether consideration has been given to altering the traffic flow for traffic exiting the development from The Acres to make a right turn only, thus directing traffic away from the natural bottleneck of Bolton Road which lies to the South of the junction.
The variety of materials used should be minimised and all publicly viewed areas should be built from natural stone, not brick or render. This includes garden and garage walls.

Overall the new scheme is considered an improvement on the previously approved scheme.
## 15/03156/HOU - The doors and panels cannot be seen/overlooked due to level of this rear section of the property and planning application has already been granted on the neighbouring property which uses similar materials.
      093/15 Planning Matters

Following notification that the Planning Application 15/02458/FUL, erection of two wind turbines has been refused by BMDC and specific reference made to the absence of an adopted Local Plan or Neighbourhood Plan by the Planning Officer.

Resolved: Members noted comments made regarding the impact of a Neighbourhood Plan on applications for wind turbine/alternative energy schemes and agreed that consideration should be given to alternative energy sites as part of the Addingham Neighbourhood Plan. 
